Mr. Gene Glahn, President, Lawrence Country Club, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Gene:

In answer to your circular letter addressed to the Club members, dated December 1, first I want to say that I am very happy to see you going forward with the heating proposition.

Second, I believe it will be an important item to the contributors to know the date that the heating can be installed. I do not believe that the fellows will give money as readily on a general proposition of heating the plant unless you can with reasonable assurance guarantee that the heating apparatus will be installed at such and such a date. It is one thing to make a contribution for heating equipment, and an entirely different thing to make a contribution for heating at a certain time. I think this is an important item.

Third, I am willing to give what the general rum of thirty-second degree fans are willing to give for this heating plant.

Fourth, it seems to me that a lot of these fellows who have been playing on special memberships that have been loaned by someone else should be approached in a very definite way. These fellows have been getting their club service at a greatly reduced cost over the other fellow, and if some individual could present that angle to these fellows certainly they should kick in.

I am very enthusiattic about the thing and you can count on a contribution from me. It is not necessary, however, that I be interviewed by a member of the committee because I am sold on the plan; in fact, I have discussed it with some of the members for four years.

Very sincerely yours,